The Presbytery of West Jersey

1701 Sycamore Street Haddon Heights, NJ 08035 Telephone: 856-547-5100

Fax: 856-547-3260

The Rev. Dr. Deborah G. Brincivalli, Executive Presbyter
The Rev. Wendy Boer, Stated Clerk



October 4, 2017

The Rev. Kevin Porter Stated Clerk of the Presbytery of Philadelphia 915 East Gowen Avenue Philadelphia, PA 19150

Dear Kevin,

Congratulations on the celebration of the 300th anniversary of the Presbytery of Philadelphia from all the members and congregations of the Presbytery of West Jersey!

Thank you for the invitation to attend the celebration on Cotober 7. The Rev. Dr. Deborah Brincivalli, our Executive Presbyter will represent our Presbytery in celebrating with you and will present you with a congratulatory certificate at that time.

We are grateful for the close partnership in mission and ministry which has existed between our presbyteries for many years and we give thanks for your 300 years of faithful service to our Lord and Savior. May God continue to bless you with vision and root you in love as you serve your member congregations and communities!

Yours in Christ,

The Rev. Wendy B. Boer, Stated Clerk

Wendy B. Boer

Cc: Rev. Dr. Deborah Brincivalli, Executive Presbyter